

Lions Clubs International LEDYARD LIONS CLUB

Serving the community since 1960

P.O. Box 404 Gales Ferry, CT 06335

March 15, 2023

The Honorable Fred Allyn, III Mayor of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1511

Dear Mayor Allyn,

We are looking toward Memorial Day and the parade with much anticipation after its return last year. Thank you again for your continued support as Ledyard Lions are honored to host the Ledyard Memorial Day Parade on May 28, 2023. Your participation along with other town officials each year has been particularly appreciated.

Please accept and extend our invitation to our other Town Leaders to make our Parade and Memorial Service the meaningful remembrance it has been. We invite you to say a few words of welcome at the Memorial Service and introduce the other government officials in attendance. This year we will be inviting our winners of the VFW's "Voice of Democracy" and "Patriot's Pen" essay competitions.

Other details are being worked out. Again, thanks to you and your town staff who helped us all adapt to new circumstances.

We look forward to successful Memorial Day Service and Parade for our fellow Ledyard residents to express their grateful appreciation for those who sacrificed it all for us.

Sincerely,

Laura Rowe, PDG President 2022-2023

2023 Memorial Day Parade THEME: "Thank You for Our Freedom"



